INSERT YOUR ADDRESS

Henley in Arden

Warwickshire

Mr. Pat Reid

Head of Planning Services

Stratford on Avon District Council

Elizabeth House

Church Street

Stratford-upon-Avon

CV37 6HX

31st October 2007

Dear Mr Reid,

Re:  
Erection of 65 residential units at Henley in Arden Auction Sales Ltd 

Application reference:  07/02794/FUL

There are a number of issues on which I wish to comment.  I do not object to social and low cost housing being built on the Market site so long as these properties are in keeping with the neighbouring properties and the number of units are inline with the needs as identified by our Parish Council.

However, we do object strongly to the type of properties being proposed.

Prince Harry Road consists of two storey detached and semi-detached houses with front gardens.  The proposed plans indicate a number of three storey properties to be built as near as possible to the road with no front gardens.  These will completely dominate the entrance into Prince Harry Road, have an adverse impact on the street scene and generally be completely out of keeping in style and aesthetics with neighbouring properties.

In summary, my key objections are:

· The Local Plan for the District which is referred to as the 'Bible' for local planning, states in HEN.C policy that the site of the Cattle Market in Henley in Arden is allocated for 'mixed use development which include residential, industrial and small-scale retail'. The current development proposals clearly do not follow the Local Plan and indeed are not in harmony with the Parish Plan published in 2004.

· The erection of 65 residential houses is simply too dense for the site.

· The design of the proposed houses is not in keeping with the houses of the area.

· The statement that there is 1% probability for flooding in the area i.e. 1 in 100 years quoted in the proposed plan is based on a forecast model whose results are not supported by evidence.

· There is inadequate provision for parking.

· There is a requirement in Henley for 19 social housing units not 65.

· The site is adjacent to Henley High School and the Warwick Road. Rush hour traffic flows in Warwick Rd might be increased by about 15%. As a result, the residents of this part of the town will suffer from increased delays, which could impact on road safety.
Please will you acknowledge this letter.

Yours sincerely,
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